HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 17 May 2010
Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne
(PLEASE NOTE – Eureka School failed to open the school for the meeting, therefore at 7.20 Councillors moved to Goseley Community Centre).
PRESENT
Councillors – R Bell (Chair), A Jones, R Shadrack, C Dobson, D Jenkinson,  Mrs J Burley, Mrs J Slawson, P Murray, Miss S Roberts and D Tagg.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Mrs P Worthington, A Sherratt, I Harper and N Tilley.
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council and District Councillor M Stanton.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None
	
	

	41/10
	MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING 12 April 2010 and the Annual Meeting of the Parish 27 April
.

The minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
None
	
	

	42/10
	POLICE MATTERS

1. The meeting was informed that Inspector Cannon is the new Area Inspector for South Derbyshire.
2. Councillor Murray reported that 2 residents on Dunsmore Way have had their fences damaged, the Police have been notified.

3. Councillor Murray also reported that youths are congregating at the shops on Salisbury Drive; the Police are monitoring the area.
4. It was reported that PC Oliver has now left the Police force.


	
	

	43/10
	MATTERS ARISING

1. Item 34/10/4 –Councillor Jenkinson reported that the Schools complaint to the Ombudsman has not been allowed as it’s from a public body.
2. Item 36/10/2 – D Burchell has reported that the proposed 5-a side pitch at Goseley recreation ground is currently to dry to roll.

3. The Clerk reported that the insurance claim recently submitted is now being listed for court.


	
	

	44/10
	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.

1. Councillor Shadrack asked if the footpath along Repton Road could be swept as there is a large accumulation of grit along most parts of the footpath.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC.

2. Councillor Shadrack reported that he had e-mailed the Footpaths Officer about barbed wire across parts of F/p 41. He said he had also reported problems with F/p’s 44 & 35.
3. Councillor Shadrack reported that he had asked David Atkins (Footpaths Officer) for a quotation for steps to be erected at f/p 38  near to Peartree Close.


	
	

	45/10
	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

Nothing to report.

	
	

	46/10
	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. The Clerk reported that Chris Smith (SDDC) had written to the Parish Council about the ongoing problems at Goseley recreation ground.  He was recommending that the play equipment should be removed to another part of the recreation ground.
RESOLVED that the Recreation sub committee meets at Goseley recreation ground on 3 June at 6.30 to look at the options that have been put forward. The Clerk to invite Zoe Sewter (SDDC).

2. It was reported that the hedge on Main Street recreation ground requires cutting

RESOLVED that the Clerk obtains quotations.

3. It was reported that the hedge on a part of Woodville Road requires cutting

RESOLVED Clerk to contact DCC.

4. Councillor Tagg reported that the hedge on the allotment field on Tower Road also requires cutting.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact Mr Tipper

5. Councillor Jenkinson said that the overgrown trees neat to Kendricks Close were within the boundary of 46B Repton Road.

RESOLVED that the Clerk writes to the occupier.

6. At the Parish meeting held on 27 April a resident at 46 Woodville Road complained about the smell coming from the front garden of no.44.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC.


	
	

	47/10
	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No: 9 2010 0291 U the extension to existing Gypsy Caravan Site to accommodate 3 additional caravans at Gravel Pit Lane, Brook Street, Hartshorne.
1. Existing Gypsy sites in the District are unoccupied therefore additional accommodation could be sited on other vacant plots.

2. There is very poor access into the site, the lane is a single track and several accidents have occurred along this lane. 

3. The area does not relate to the village.

4. PPS7 and Environment Policy 1 seek to protect the countryside from development that would have an adverse impact on its rural character, this would apply due to the close proximity to Carvers Rock and Foremark Reservoir.

5. The Parish Council are concerned that there are insufficient mains services provided
6. The development is against the specific effort being made to maintain the rural character and there are adverse environmental impacts to be considered.

7. The site is “not sustainable” as it is not adjacent to a bus or train route and not within walking distance of a school, post office or shops. In fact the nearest shop and post office is in Repton village some 3 to 4 miles away.

8. The exposed nature of the site may make it an unsuitable year round location

9. If this site, along with the proposed adjacent site are granted planning permission it will make for a large community of about 50 people, which will be totally unsustainable.

· Reg No: 9 2010 0343 FH the alteration to existing vehicle access at 5 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No: 9 2010 0393 NO application for an agricultural hardstanding in field at the Abattoir, Coal Lane, Hartshorne.

· Reg No: 9 2010 0343 FH the alteration to existing vehicle access and the formation of a wall at 5 Woodville Road, Hartshorne. REASON FOR RECONSULTATION- alteration to the proposal description and additional plan relating to Wall (with Dimensions) received.

· Reg No: 9 2010 0427 FH the erection of an extension at 124 Repton Road, Hartshorne. 

· Reg No: 9 2010 0396 NA the erection of a steel frame agricultural building at Hoofies Farm, Repton Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No: 9 2010 0405 FH the erection of extensions and alterations at 202 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.
Granting of  Planning  Application

· Reg No. 9 2010  0193 RX approval of reserved matters of application 9/2007/1065 for access, appearance, layout and scale 273 Woodville Road Hartshorne

· Reg No. 9 2010 0125 FM the erection of 2 detached dwellings at land to the rear of 43 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

Appeal to Planning Inspectorate

· Reg No: 9 2009 0842 NU the change of use to a residential caravan site to accommodate four gypsy families with a total of eight caravans at land at Gravel Pit Hill Road Hartshorne.

Appeal to be heard on 20 May at 10.00 am at Civic Centre, Swadlincote.
RESOLVED that Councillor Jenkinson would attend the appeal.

	
	

	48/10
	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Payments for May
Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - May

251.95

R Smith

Expenses

40.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - May

478.80

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

SDDC

Printing of Newsletter

141.60

Goseley Community Centre

Hire of Room

16.00

1. The Clerk presented the final audited accounts which will now be submitted to the Audit Commission.
RESOLVED that the accounts be approved and submitted to the Audit Commission. It was agreed to send a full copy of the accounts to the Finance sub committee members.


	 
	

	49/10
	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· P Smith – Application for vacancy of Parish Councillor

· DCC - DCC Surface Dressing Programme 2010 (Dunsmoor Lane)
· Dr M Field – Copy of objection to SDDC re extension of existing caravan site

· Woodland Trust – Nether Hall Wood, 10th Anniversary Celebration Invitation

· DCC – Survey on Bus Shelters in the area.

· DCC – Minerals Core Strategy, Key Issues and Options Report

· DCC – Rights of Way Scheme 2010/11

· West Leicestershire Community First Responders – Request for a donation.

Correspondence for Information.


· SDDC – Leaflet on Customer Services


	
	

	50/10
	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 14 June 2010 at Kendricks Close, Repton Road, Hartshorne.
Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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